
 

 

 

 

TO:  Mayor Althoff and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  Art Org Street Closure Request 

 

DATE:  July 23, 2021  

 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Police Department has received a request from Art Org to close Veteran’s Lane for 

the Sogn Valley Art Fair that they have planned for Friday October 1 through Sunday 

October 3.  The road closure would begin Friday afternoon to setup for the event and 

would remain closed until after the event ended and was taken down Sunday early 

evening.   

 

Veteran’s Lane be closed at Mill Street and at 4th Street.  Art Org is working with the 

VWF to allow use of their parking lot area since it would provide additional space to 

ensure correct distancing due to COVID.  As in the past the Police Department and 

Public Works will work with the event coordinator to find a balance between the safety 

of the event attendees and the impact on the residents and businesses effected by the 

closure. 

 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Motion and approval of the temporary street closure listed above. 

 


